
Week 8 Video 5 Move The Sofa Technique 

This technique that I’m going to teach you has one of the most profound effects on my 
clients and helps them change their fears and their feelings so quickly and so rapidly 
that I am astounded at how easily it works. When we think about fears, fear is really 
simply a feeling that you have inside of you isn’t it? Because if you didn’t have that 
feeling, would you be afraid? No, of course not. And most of the time, the fears and the 
things that we have that are going on now are kind of front and center in front of our 
mind. But in the past, from we have had fears like as a little kid, the fear of riding a bike 
without training wheels for the first time or going to school that very first day, those 
fears, our mind has automatically put them, like, way way in the background of the mind 
so that they're never front and center. They never get triggered. You drive by schools, 
you don’t get triggered, do you? Or you see people riding on a bicycle and you never 
get triggered. It’s only when they're here kind of in the wrong location that they get 
triggered.  

So, when they're gone, as I mentioned, they never get triggered and so this leads me to 
an unusual statement that I'm going to say to you and you might not believe it or you 
might believe it, which is, when you feel good about something, it is impossible to make 
yourself feel bad. Now, you might be going, “I don’t think so. I got those powers. I can 
make myself feel bad about lots of stuff.” So let me repeat it, when you feel good about 
something, it’s impossible for you to make yourself feel bad. 

Let’s test this out okay. So close your eyes for a moment and if you like little puppies, 
I'm going to imagine you're holding a little puppy or a baby or a flower or a little kitten. 
So imagine now that you're holding this sweet, soft little puppy, and just feel that soft fur 
and look into these puppy’s little eyes, he’s so cute and so sweet, and look at that little 
mouth and rub your fingers over that little ear, those ears. And just cup your hands 
around this little puppy’s body. You can feel that little teeny warm heartbeat and notice 
how good you feel about this puppy. And now, this puppy, by the way, cannot change. 
This puppy remains a sweet puppy, nothing bad ever happens to this puppy, this puppy 
cannot change but on the count of three, I want you to follow my instructions. One, two, 
three…try to make yourself feel terrified, try really hard to make yourself feel terrified of 
this puppy and remember the puppy cannot change, now open your eyes. Were you 
able to make yourself feel terrified? Probably not. Because when you feel good about 
something, it’s impossible to make yourself feel bad about it. I have done this with some 
clients who said, “Yes, but the puppy grew fangs and I got afraid.” I said, “The puppy 
cannot change let’s do it again.” 



So let’s take this as a basic fact about the way our mind works. When we feel good 
about something, we cannot make ourselves feel terrified about It. have you ever 
redecorated a living room? Like, moved the sofa from one wall to the other and when 
you moved that sofa, maybe you had to move a picture over here and move a lamp 
over there, and you know, when you walked by that room the next time, didn’t it feel 
really different? Yeah. And that room always feels different when you walk by that room 
now that that sofa’s in this new place and the lamp and the picture. And the only way it’s 
going to go back to the old way is if you put the sofa back and you put the picture back 
and the lamp back. 

When we do all these things in our life in our rooms, we’re moving things around. You 
can change a color of a room and change the feeling of that room, can't you, in a really 
dramatic way. And when you think about repainting a room, you're focused on the colors 
that you want. Remember, you're over here on the outcome you want. You're never ever 
spent any time thinking about, “Oh, what if I paint it black with orange spots?” Oh, no. 
You're going, “Gee, I want to paint it this color so that I feel good inside this room.” So 
this technique has a name and it’s called move the sofa. It’s based on the concepts in 
neurolinguistic programming and the concepts about modalities and submodalities. 
When we change things in a room, it changes how it feels. You get rid of that old 
fashioned wallpaper and put nice clean bright white walls. It’s going to change how you 
feel when you're in that room. Move the sofa around, it’s going to change. And 
essentially, what this technique is about, is we’re doing this in our mind. It’s a very fun, 
very easy technique and we’re changing colors, shapes, sizes, weight, movement. All 
sorts of things and we don’t know what’s going to change and really what we’re doing is 
we’re helping the client make these changes in their own thoughts and their own mind.  

It’s one of the most fun techniques that I've ever used. I have developed and created 
this over the past five years and I am the first person to admit that I'm really not sure 
how it works. Even though I’ve explained how I think it works to you but it works every 
single time and it is so much fun and so easy to do and when you do the move the sofa 
technique, you're going to be doing a little pre-talk which is what you’ve just heard from 
me. Here’s the move the sofa technique, you're going to do the pre-talk which is talking 
about fears that are no longer triggered. Okay. They're in the background someplace or 
someplace else; the moving the sofa, moving something like that in the room and 
noticing how different it feels. You're also going to talk about when you feel good about 
something, you can't make yourself feel bad. Feel good = can't feel bad. And I use the 
puppy, babies, kittens, those usually work. They're going to like either one of those. 
That’s part of that little pre-talk. It’s really an important part of this. Although to be 
honest, I've never done this without the pre-talk, so there’s quite the possibility that we 



could do it without the pre-talk and that it would still work. But you know me and pre-
talks, I believe they're very important. I want the client to be going, “Oh yeah, I know 
those are old fears that don’t get triggered.” “Yes, that’s what I want to have with this 
one.” “Oh yeah, I know that changing those feelings. Yeah, now I know I can't make 
myself feel bad.” I want the client to be totally on target with exactly where I'm kind of 
bringing him from where the client is now to where I want him to be. 

So after I do the pre-talk, I'm going to ask the client, close your eyes. We’re going to use 
your imagination. So, you may not have a fear or you might have a fear. I'm going to do 
this with you right now. And then, at the end when you open your eyes, then on the 
board we’re going to talk about what we’ve done. So I want you to think about a fear or 
feeling or if you don’t have a fear, maybe there’s somebody that you can't stand being 
with who drives you nuts. 

So close your eyes and now just focus on this feeling, notice where the feeling is, okay, 
notice if it’s in more than one place. Maybe it’s the fear of speaking, maybe it’s the fear 
of taking the next step in a career. Just notice where that feeling is and I want you to 
imagine that that feeling has a shape. So just pretend to give it a shape. Notice, is it 3D 
or 2D. Notice what color it is, is it transparent? Is it more than one color? Is it 
translucent? Is it opaque? Is it solid? Notice, is there a texture? Notice if there’s a 
weight, is it light or heavy? Is it moving or is it still? Does it make a sound? Just notice 
what you notice. Good. 

And now, I’d like you to imagine that right over there is a magic bucket of paint. Now, it’s 
this amazing magic bucket of paint and I don’t know what color paint it is, and you don’t 
know what color paint it is but you notice that there’s a paintbrush in there. And on the 
count of three, I'm going to ask you to pick up that paintbrush and simply touch edge of 
the paintbrush to this object to whatever this shape is and allow the new color to seep in 
throughout the entire object. On the count of three, one, two, three…pick up the 
paintbrush, just touch the object and just allow the new color to seep in, just keep on 
allowing it. It just happens automatically as it seeps in and seeps in, just allow that color 
to change. Allow that new color to come in and when it’s totally changed, then open 
your eyes and just tell me out loud what color it is… good. 

Now, close your eyes and notice how it feels inside. Now, right next to that bucket of 
paint is this beautiful silver wand. It’s a magic silver wand and when you touch this wand 
to this object, it has the ability to change all sorts of things, the size, the weight, the 
shape, all sort of things and I don’t know what it’s going to change and you don’t know 
what it’s going to change but on the count of three, just allow it to happen. Your 
subconscious mind can work very quickly. Pick up the wand and now one, two, three…



touch it to this object and just keep on allowing it to change, allowing it to change, keep 
on allowing it, keep on allowing it and when the change has stopped, place the wand 
back and open your eyes, and tell me, what do you notice about it now? Okay. Now, 
close your eyes. Now, right next to that wand is a beautiful crystal shaker kind of like an 
8-inch salt shaker but it’s got big holes at the top of the salt shaker and inside, is this 
magic fairy dust. And this magic fairy dust never runs out. And in a moment, I'm going to 
count from one to three. You're going to pick up the shaker and you're going to shake it 
right on top of what’s left and I don’t know what’s going to happen and you don’t know 
what's’ going to happen but just allow it to happen. You don’t have to do anything, just 
allow it to happen. One, two, three…pick it up, shake it, keep on shaking it, just notice 
what happens, keep on shaking it, keep on shaking it, just keep on noticing what 
happens, keep on going, okay. When it’s totally changed, open your eyes…good. 

Now, this is where it’s hard for me to do this with you because I can't hear what you're 
saying. So I'm just going to kind of have to guess at this one. So I know things have 
changed and so they have changed for you but I don’t know what it looks like now. So 
I'm going to ask my client whatever that final thing looks like now is close your eyes and 
notice how it feels. Now, some clients will say, it’s totally gone. There’s nothing there 
and if that happens, I'm going to say, close your eyes. So pretend it’s totally gone. Close 
your eyes now. And now I want you to go deep deep inside your subconscious mind. 
And just notice over there is a part that keeps you safe and protects you and loves you, 
and ask that part if it’s willing to help you, to fill up the space with something new that 
you can have every moment of every day to help you feel good. And just kind of nod 
your head when it says, “yes” (and by the way, it pretty much always says yes). And 
now, on the count of three, ask that part to put in what you need right in that space so 
you feel calm and relaxed and comfortable. And then count to three, one, two, three, 
allow that part to put something in there. And now that that new thing is in there, you 
can magnify it, make it bigger, look all around it. Just notice how it feels inside of you. 
And now, on the count of three, I'm going to ask you to use your creative mind and lock 
that thing in there, so that there’s no space for anything else. One, two, three…lock it in 
there. Good. Now, open your eyes and come back into the room. 

So tell me what happened. Good. Now remember earlier we talked about that when you 
feel good about something you can't make yourself feel bad? Let’s test this because 
now what I want you to do is I want you to try to get that feeling back that you have a 
few minutes ago before you used that bucket that paint, but I want you to focus on this 
feeling that’s right in here right now and try to get that other feeling to come back and 
you won't be able to but I really want you to give a good shot and really try and notice 
what you notice. One, two, three…try really really hard, try really really hard to get this 
back, okay, keep trying, stop trying, and open your eyes. What happened? Usually, 99% 



of the time the client says, “I can't get it back” because when we focus on one thought, 
we cannot have two thoughts at the same time. They come very close to each other but 
if you keep focusing on that one thought, it’s impossible to have that second thought 
and just like when you feel good about a puppy, it’s impossible. And essentially, what 
we’ve done is we’ve helped the client to allow their subconscious mind to put things in a 
different place, change the color, change the submodalities, change the location, 
change the weight, change the height. I don’t know what’s changed because I haven’t 
asked you but all sorts of things have changed and we’ve also tested it. 

And when we test it like that, you're going to notice your clients open their eyes and they 
go, “That is so weird.” Yeah, it is weird. I mean, our mind is designed to protect us and 
keep us safe and when those things are stuck front and center, then we have to use the 
language of the subconscious to help this part to move things where it needs to be. 
That’s simply what we’re doing. It is an amazing technique. 

So just as a reminder for you, and the by the way, you're going to see me doing a 
couple examples of other people using this technique and I just want you to watch and 
kind of learn and by the way, since I made up this technique and created it, it’s out there 
now in the universe, you can use it, you can change the tools. You don’t have to do 
exactly what I’ve done but I recommend you use these tools at least in the beginning 
until you want to make some of your own changes and I tell my clients we’re doing a 
move the sofa technique because that‘s the best name I've got for it. And it works all the 
time, so you remember, that here we’ve got the little mini pre-talk you’ve done and now 
we’ve got a bucket of paint, okay, and here’s the paintbrush, okay. That’s one tool. And 
the keyword here when you're doing this is you're not telling the client to change the 
color, you're not saying I want you to change it from blue to yellow or black to white, 
you’re allowing the changes to happen. And this is based on the concept that your 
client’s subconscious mind knows much more about what your client needs than you do 
or your client. And so the keyword is “allow.” We are not doing it. The client is allowing 
changes to happen. So we’ve got the paintbrush, we’ve got the little silver wand, okay, 
and then I’ve got the shaker over here that has the magic fairy dust in it. Use those 
different tools. Sometimes clients will have nothing left in that space and sometimes 
they’ll have a beautiful golden ball of light in that space. It always amazes me what 
happens but if there is nothing in that space, you can ask your client, do you want to put 
something in there to help you feel good all the time? Usually, the client’s going to say 
yes and that’s when you go inside and have your client ask the subconscious mind to fill 
up the space. Again, we’re not directing, “Oh, fill it up with a beautiful white light.” We’re 
not directing. We’re asking the subconscious mind to do all the work because frankly 
the subconscious mind is always in charge. It’s designed to protect us and keep us safe 



but it gets these wires crossed sometimes and things get stuck. So, if it’s empty, this is 
where you go. Okay. 
So move the sofa, feel free to ask me questions about this. Feel free to ask them and I’ll 
be answering them in the webinar and you might find that a lot of your questions get 
answered when you watch me helping my two clients use these techniques. Have fun 
with this. This is the most fun thing. 

Now, by the way, you can do this in hypnosis, ego strengthening do the move the sofa 
and then complete with the ego strengthening or you can just simply do this in a session 
and do clients have to go into hypnosis to do this? Absolutely not. Because when they 
start to use their imagination, they’re already in their subconscious mind. They're 
already where they need to be. 

Now, it sounds a little weird, you know, we do hypnosis here and I'm telling you, you 
don’t have to put your client in hypnosis, but the truth is, is that we know people can 
affect positive powerful change in their lives just by changing their thoughts. They don’t 
have to be in hypnosis. Hypnosis is simply another tool to help this happen. Have fun 
with this. I’d like you to practice this and I’ll mention it in the homework part of this 
section too. Have a great day. 

[00:21:36 END OF VIDEO] 


